
 

 

  
 October 1, 2021 

 
 
 
Re:  DE 19-057, Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 

Request for Change in Rates 
 Scrivener’s Error in Order No. 26,528 (September 27, 2021) 
 
To the Parties: 
 
The Commission received the attached communication directly from Attorney Fossum 
regarding scrivener’s errors in Order No. 26,528 (September 27, 2021). Although the other 
parties were not copied on the communication and it was not filed in the above-captioned 
docket, the Commission appreciates the effort to inform it of errors in the order and 
encourages all parties to do so upon identifying an error.  
 
Nevertheless, all communications requesting Commission action related to a docketed 
matter must be made in that docket. Requests for Commission action should be made in 
writing and signed by the person authorized to make the filing. See N.H. Admin. R., Puc 
202.01 and Puc 202.07. All written requests should be filed at ClerksOffice@puc.nh.gov 
and should identify the appropriate docket number or other pertinent subject matter. See 
Puc 202.06(a)(3).  
 
Accordingly, the Commission thanks Attorney Fossum for notifying it of the scrivener’s 
error, is posting the communication from Attorney Fossum in the above-captioned docket 
to ensure all parties are aware of the communication, and will separately issue an errata 
for Order No. 26,528. 
      
 Sincerely, 

 

 

  

      _________________________ 
Dianne Martin 
Chairwoman 
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From: Fossum, Matthew J <matthew.fossum@eversource.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 30, 2021 10:24 AM 
To: Davis, Lori <Lori.A.Davis@puc.nh.gov> 
Subject: RE: Order Issued in DE 19-057 PSNH d/b/a Eversource Energy 
  

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the 
sender. 

 
Greetings.  I’m not sure how to handle this, and so I thought I might start with a message to 

you.  Earlier this week, we received the below message with Order No. 26,528.  That order 

denied reconsideration of Order No. 26,504 (July 30, 2021).  Near the end of Order No. 26,528 it 

rules on a request for clarification of the date of a change required in 26,504.  That clarification 

says “The Commission’s use of the phrase ‘on a going forward basis’ means ‘as of the date of 

this order,’ namely, as of July 13, 2021.” 

  

I’m not aware of any order issued on July 13, 2021 by the Commission and I suspect that the 

reference there is intended to be the date of Order No. 26,504 – July 30, 2021. 

  

I would rather not have to file a motion for clarification on that issue, but I will if I need to.  If 

you have any thoughts on the best way to obtain clarity or a correction that you can share, I 

would appreciate them.  Thanks. 

  

  Matthew 

  

  

Matthew J. Fossum 

Senior Regulatory Counsel 

Eversource Energy 

780 N. Commercial St. 

Manchester NH 03105 

603-634-2961 

Matthew.Fossum@eversource.com 
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